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as members. They were: Professor Sverre Aalen (Oslo), Rev. R. A. S. Barbour
(Edinburgh), Professor Dr M. Barth (Chicago), Dr Hans-Werner Bartsch (Moelln,
Lauenburg), Rev. J. N. Birdsell (Leeds), Professor Dr J. Blinzler (Passau), Professor
Dr H. Braun (Mainz), Professor A. J. Bronkhorst (Brussels), Professor Butras
Abd-al-Malik (Cairo), Professor A. Cabaniss (University, Mississippi), Professor
L. Cerfaux (Louvain), Rev. J. Coutts (Alton, Hants), Chanoine A. Decamps
(Louvain), Abbe J. Duplacy (Dijon), Professor Dr E. Fascher (Berlin), Abbe A.
Feuillet (Paris), Professor Dr J. Gewiess (Miinster, Westf.), Professor Dr Ernst
Haenchen (Miinster, Westf.), Professor Toshio Hirunuma (Osaka), C. N. Johns
(Aberystwyth), Docent Dr H. Ljungman (Lund), Professor Dr E. Lohse (Kiel),
Docent Dr E. Lovestam (Lund), Dr Hideyasu Nakagawa (Sapporo, Hokkaido),
Studienrat Dr E. Nestle (Ulm), Dr E. Percy (Lund), Pere B. Rigaux (Brussels),
Rev. H. A. E. Sawyerr (Fourah Bay, Sierra Leone), Professor Dr W. Schnee-
melcher (Bonn), Professor Dr H. Schurmann (Erfurt), Dr E. Sjoberg (Stockholm),
Professor Dr J. B. Soucek (Prague), Professor Dr P. A. van Stempvoort (Groningen),
Professor N. B. Stonehouse (Philadelphia), Professor A. Voobus (Chicago).

Another encouraging item of business was the report which the Editor of New
Testament Studies (Rev. Professor M. Black) was able to make. He recorded
excellent progress. The journal was in increasing demand on both sides of the
Atlantic, and sales had exceeded even our more hopeful expectations. Members
present congratulated Professor Black on his report, and paid tribute to all that he
had himself done to establish the academic standards of the periodical, and thus
ensure the demand.

For the success of the Woudschoten conference, we were greatly indebted to the
preparatory work done by the new Secretary of the Society (Rev. Kenneth
Grayston), and there was much regret that he was prevented from being there
himself. The President expressed our thanks to him, and also to Professor van
Unnik and Dr A. F. J. Klijn who had co-operated so willingly and so efficiently in
making the local arrangements. Readers of papers, the short study and other con-
tributors of material were also thanked, as well as the domestic staff at Woudschoten
who had shown us such excellent Dutch hospitality. The last item on the pro-
gramme was an excursion by motor-coach on Friday afternoon to 'de Hoge
Veluwe', a National Park and Museum near Arnhem. It was a most enjoyable
ending to another profitable General Meeting.

G. H. BOOBYER
(On behalf of the Secretary)

OBITUARY

We regret to record the death of the following members:

Rev. H. BURNABY, Emmanuel College, Cambridge;
Professor Dr J. HORST, Marburg;
Rev. B. L. WOOLF, Christchurch, Hants;

and of a former member:

Rev. J. R. COATES, Birmingham.
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